CCW JUNE Meeting 6/27/2017
11 members present
Called to order at 7:00PM by President Ann Tescher
Opening prayers: Prayer to Our Lady of Good Counsel, and Prayer to St. Michael, and Pledge of Allegiance.
President Ann Tescher announced 2017 CCW Scholarship winner as Jessica McNallan.
Secretary's report- Maribeth Salfer standing in for Paula Breid. -Minutes of the March 28th meeting read and approved as corrected.
Treasurer's report-Monica Koelsch standing in for Chris Kneeland. Report for the quarter ending June 27, 2017 read and approved. Members were reminded of annual CCW dues of $10 which can be given directly to the Treasurer or sent to the St. Michael’s Office.
Commission Reports
Community concerns/International concerns-
· Theresa Liffrig looking for a co-commissioner to help. 
· 40 days/40 items delivered to Sharing/Caring Hands by the Knights of Columbus.
· Monica Koelsch would like to see home visits that are traditionally done in May, continue at different times throughout the year. . 
· 4 nice thank you notes from the May visits were received and shared with members present. 
· Linda Kelly and Carol Nelson suggested delivering cookies in October or January, and try to avoid December as this is a very busy month with other visitors. 
· BINGO B-day at Pine Haven was a success. 
· Linda Kelly suggested keeping Giving Tree as a Christmas activity, but to keep our focus local, (Pine Haven possibly) as there are many needs right here in our own community. Supporting the Kitui Partnership can continue to be an international project as well as Home Instead (Appalachia). 
· Possibly prepare and share a meal at Dorothy Day House in Rochester, instead of Caring/Sharing hands in Minneapolis. Dorothy Day House has 23 beds, guests can stay up to 2 weeks, with up to 2 mo. in between stays. Evening meal is served at 6PM. They accept Goodwill type items. Carol Nelson called and set up Sept 24 as St. Michael Church day to provide meal. The tentative plan is to make the meal after Mass, get there about 4 to set up, 4-6 people needed to serve, serve 25 residents maybe, collect things from their needs list and deliver same time. Linda Kelly will share list with men's group to consider.
Church/Family Commission—
· Commissioner position open
· President Ann Tescher wrote description of all roles and duties of all our commissions, which will be posted on webpage. Carol Nelson suggested church concerns group could continue to coordinate the monthly Women’s Holy Hour or help start a prayer group. Both activities are much needed and provide many benefits (spiritual and social).
Circle Reports
· St. Isabella: In need of leader(s)
· St. Theresa: Linda Kelly is the new President beginning September 1.  Current project is feeding wagon train folks that are camping in back of church on Thursday.  Serving scrambled eggs, etc. at 6AM, and expecting 100 people.
Old Business
· 2017-2018 budget- Ann Tescher
· Line #7-thinking of a $500 donation for Sacred Heart statue recovered from original St. Michael Church and in need of restoration.
· Madonna Plan not mandatory, we have a choice, so will delete from budget.
· Question- Jan McNallan, VBS, it was set aside but never requested or paid last year, would be helpful to pay it in advance($250). This suggestion was endorsed and completed at the end of the meeting.
· Fall Festival donation from the CCW – In lieu of a basket for the silent auction, Jan McNallan suggested and it was agreed that the CCW would donate three $25 gift cards to area businesses.
· Card Ministry: Linda Kelly request we notify her of illnesses or deaths for Card Ministry. They plan to send cards for 1st communion, Confirmation, Graduation, or other special events.
New Business 
· Recruitment Ideas: Ann-Auntie Mame Fund is an idea to pull new members to CCW meetings. The name is taken from the movie “Mame”, where Auntie Mame says that “Money is like manure. It’s no good unless you spread it around.” CCW members would be encouraged to submit a 1-2 paragraph description of a charity they would like to donate to. Each member present gets 2 votes and the top two vote getters will receive a $250 donation.Theresa Liffrig brought up that the charities should support our Catholic faith. Ann Tescher says they will be validated. 
· Listening sessions: Ann Tescher will host before next meeting. The idea is to give members an opportunity to give feedback on: what is our vision for the future of the CCW, does the CCW  meet your needs, suggested ideas for CCW activities, What would entice you to be more involved. Feedback will be used to guide future planning. 
· Fall Ministry Fair/Welcome New Parishioners: Suggested to occur after the Fall Festival., CCW should have table/poster. Linda Kelly will serve food and asks for help making poster to advertise. Audrey Ostlund will help. Ann Tescher will check with Father Kasel about the idea.
· Fall Festival: 
· Linda Kelly-mums will not be in full bloom, encourage volunteers to sign up. CCW silent auction basket $75.00. Do 2-3 small baskets instead, allows more people to participate, maybe get closer to the value of basket too. Construction should be past the church by Fall Festival (yay!). Same menu, beef, corn, potatoes, etc. CCW donation suggestion of  gift cards: Ann Tescher asked for motion: Jan McNallan moved that 3 gift cards of $25 each from a local business, seconded by Audrey Ostlund, motion passed. Linda Kelly will get from Trailhead Grill, Island Market, and Hardware Hank. Volunteers-Monica Koelsch  stated that Confirmation students have been used in the past to help, would like to ask Fr. Zabinsky about youth group helping since classes not yet in session, as well as  Religious Ed kids. Kid's pedal tractor pull, lots of fun to see, trophy/ prizes. Hot dogs, pork sandwiches will be served.
· Holiday Tea:
· Linda Kelly - Craft table last year had used items, negative response. This year advertise it as a "specialty" centerpiece, candles, ornaments, wreaths. Hang wreaths (for sale) on all windows if we go with wreaths. 
· Baked Goods Table- Linda Kelly has some (used) decorative plates to put variety of goodies on to sell. People could then give as gifts. Audrey Ostlund says we always run out to of rosettes and Lefse items. 55 plates of variety cookies were made up last year for the Baked Goods table which was a big hit. Linda Kelly suggested bake tables in 2 different areas, need to change it up a bit. Jan McNallan likes idea but worries about enough space for guests.  
· 2017 Theme - Christian theme suggested, not secular--Ann Tescher.  Jan McNallan reminds us it is "Christmas' holiday tea. Ann Tescher suggested Angels We Have Heard on High or other angel song---Angel theme. 
· Christmas Holiday Tea planning meeting to be held in the near future, a notice will be placed in the bulletin.
· New Donation Suggestion: Joan Krause noted that the office microwave was brought to Church kitchen after kitchen one died. Joan proposed buying new one for kitchen and letting the office have theirs back.  Motion made to purchase-passed. 
Meeting adjourned at 9:10PM. 
Respectfully submitted,
Maribeth Salfer (standing in for Paula Breid, Secretary)
